As you read this, we will be more than halfway through our
season. Seems like we just started. The alleys continue to
frustrate us as you can see from the statistics. Rhonda Petrillo
figured them out on November 17 rolling 53 pins over her
average. The Friday after Thanksgiving was our 9-pin tap
tournament and Don Sweet decided to skip it this year and go
in for a neck operation. Rumor has it he did very well and
should be home recuperating. The Sand trap hopes so as sales
of Bub Light Lime are way down. Other than that, everyone else
had a great time. The winners this year were Ron Faria in the
men’s division and Deb O’Connor in the ladies. Of course, if
there is winner it seems to reason there would be an also ran.
That honor went to Dave Wagnetz and Karen Caswell. The
strike challenge on December 8 was attempted by Jeff
Czerwinski. You noticed | said attempted as Jeff failed
miserably. However his lovely lady, Shirley Fowler, decide to
show him how it was done by rolling 3 strikes in a row for a
turkey. She then proceeded to roll 75 pins over her average.
Guess she showed him.



